
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

March 31, 2008                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, 

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of March 24, 2008, was read, approved, and signed. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to establish newly elected base salaries at: County 

Commissioner, $16,540; Full time County Attorney, $46,000; County Clerk, $27,000; 

County Treasurer, $27,000; County Sheriff, $30,000; and County Register of Deeds, 

$25,000.  If the County Attorney position becomes part-time, the salary will be 

negotiated.  Salaries could be negotiated due to experience and certifications.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  Resolution 08-05 was signed. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported that they are working on criminal and 

juvenile cases.   

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Department, gave the commissioners an update on Aging 

services.  The transportation numbers are increasing.  Sandy said they are really keeping 

busy with Hospice patients.  Sandy said that they are getting the new mini-van sometime 

in June.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the commissioners they requested on tire 

collection at the landfill.  

 

Vouchers were approved.             

 

Bobby Hudson, Minneapolis City Mayor, gave the commissioners a recycling center 

update. 

 

Brian Kindall, Fair Board, Eldon Clark and Tania Daugherty, Minneapolis Recreation 

Commission, met with the commissioners to discuss the shooting of fireworks at the 

fairgrounds, and the mess that is left there, and the liability if someone gets hurt.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, met with the board.  

Ken gave prisoner count of 38.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:33 a.m.   
 


